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I would also like to thank you for your continued interest in the National Spatial Refcrence
System, as well as the update to its framework of Continuously Operating Reference Stations.
Discussions of autonomous navigation on land, sea, and air underscore how critical
modernization of these systems is to provide accurate land elevations, timely

positioning, and support to transportation systems.

1 appreciate your encouragement on the 3D Nation Elevation Requirements and Benefits
Study. My expectation is that this NOAA/U.S. Geological Survey projecet to document the
business use benefits of elevation data and thc value in scamless intcgration of
topobathymetric data will help both agencies guide program implementation. The Arctic
issue paper was a good reiteration of current challenges and needs. T note NOAA’s ongoing
partnership with the U.S. Coast Guard to expand the dissemination of NOAA environmental
and safety information to vessels via automatic identification system transmitters, especially
in the Arctic. NOAA will continue to provide updates to HSRP on both of these efforts.

The November 2019 White House Ocean Science and Technology Summit resulted in a
number of threads to follow on shared interest in ocean technology and data acquisition
improvements. NOAA will provide an update on the outcomes of the Summit at your next
meeting. I look forward to the results of your April 2020 meeting in Hawail, specifically the
particular perspectives that will be provided by the Pacific Islands.

Once again, 1 appreciate HSRP and its continued service to NOAA.

Sincerely,

Neil A. Jacobs, Ph.D.

Assistant Secretary of Commerce for
Environmental Observation and Prediction
Performing the Duties of
Under Secretary of Commerce
for Oceans and Atmosphere



